DELPHI

April 14, 2005

Mr. Pat Patel Chief Executive Officer Midwest Molding Inc. PO Box 189 West Chicago, IL. 60186

Dear Mr. Patel.

Congratulations! We are very pleased to have heard that your team will be awarded Delphi's first annual Pinnacle Award. This recognition represents a great commitment on your team's behalf in helping Delphi strive toward meeting its vision of being its customer's best supplier.

As an Award winner, your company has met or exceeded Delphi's quality, delivery, service and competitive cost expectations. Your quality performance has proved your ability to live up to Delphi's spirit of Excellence.

We hope that your team, not only at your West Chicago location but also at other facilities, finds this prestigious recognition an incentive to keep delivering the value we have come to expect. We certainly appreciate and applaud your efforts to date.

Thank you once again for your efforts and please continue pressing us to help you become a winner in 2006!

Best regards,

James Spencer

President, Delphi Packard

Sidney Johnson

Director, Global Supply Management